HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

THURSDAY, OCTOBER 1, 2020 - 1:30 P.M.

GREAT HALL
--------------------------------------------------------------

Meeting came to order at 1:30 p.m. with Selectmen, Thomas Millias, Gordon C. Andrews and Troy E. Garron present.
The following business was discussed:

GENERAL MAIL / DISCUSSIONS
Covid-19 Update

Health Agent, Bob Valery stated that there a three new case here in Halifax.  He has been in contact with the director of contact tracing who will be providing him with added support.  The school nurse is also privy to the information from contact tracing. He has been going to the restaurants to inform/reiterate to them the protocols when hiring new employees – they all have been very receptive.  He further said this coming Monday the State is allowing gatherings from 50 to 100 people.  If Halifax goes to “red’ (right now we are yellow) we will have to go back to 50 people.  They determine the category by the percentage of the population of the town.  
Chief Viveiros informed the BOS that a couple of people have completed MAVEN (Massachusetts virtual epidemiologic network) training.  Takes about four days to get test results back.  Valery said once they have their MAVEN certificate then he can notify contact tracing.  There will be a whole different spreadsheet that they will have access to.   There also is a list for first responders and they can get the information quickly.  
Halloween
Millias said based on everything he does not think it is something they should promote but they cannot stop people from going out.  Garron said that they should be made aware of what can happen if they do go out and suggested that people shut off their lights if they do not to participate.  Millias agreed.  Seelig said leave it up to the family’s discretion.  Garron hopes that most parent will feel that they don’t want to harm family members.  Millias asked Seelig to post something about staying safe and being smart.  
Roll out of Laptops 
Within the next few weeks Cesar will be distributing laptops to all employees.  
Recycling Abatement Requests – Bill #596
Garron asked if there were letters from the private hauler and McSherry said yes.  

Garron moved to abate Bill #596 but then there was a discussion.

Millias empathize with the resident but they have not abated in the past for those who did not get abatement in on time.  He does not want to be that person but wants to be fair to other people. 
Andrews was in favor in abating the bills for those people who do not receive the service but has voted not to in the past to be consistent with past practice. 

Millias thinks it failed because there was no second by to have it on record Andrews seconded Garron’s motion for the purpose of voting.  
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The Board voted as follows to abate recycling Bill #596 for FY2015, 2016, 2017, 2018 & 2019:

	Thomas Millias
	-
	No

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	No

	Troy E. Garron 
	-
	Yes


Motion to abate failed 
Andrews then suggested having a discussion on abatements that were submitted after the deadline.  
Millias said that they need to meet with the Recycling Committee to talk about the program because there might not be enough money coming in to maintain it – he is not sure what the alternative is.  Andrews suggested just recycling at the facility. 

Recycling Abatements 

Moved Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board unanimously voted to abate Bill #2616, #744, #2181 ,#657, #1105, #2605, #2510, #2410, #318, #2121, #1805, #1539, #1354, #124, #53, #243, #2148, #1199, #1829, #1674, #1297, #2550, #870, #2367, #198, #1272, #499, #1249, #799, #2559, #2334, #965, #1059, #1227, #2277, #2010, #2301, #2024, #625, #1014, #2146, #2607, #2507, #2503, #945, #708, #2092, #526, #1427, #1698, #2119, #1477, #1697, #1884, #2169, #1642, #1334, #2635, #673, #2609, #2572, #1304, #367, #668, #2043, #727, #1345, #346, #476, #2613, #326, #2427, #2264, #528, #1814, #224, #2110, #2496, #2348, #2383, #1290 and #2071 with the exception of Andrews abstaining from Bill #2348.

The Board held off on abating Bill #258 until such time they receive more information as to whether the home is vacant.  
Transfer – Police Officer Lyczynski
Moved by Andrew ad seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously authorized the Chair, Thomas Millais, to sign Officer Lyczynski’s transfer papers.   

Charging Stations at Town Hall
Drew McGlincy submitted a blueprint for charging stations at the Town Hall.  
Talent Bank Form

James Keegan submitted a talent bank form expressing interest in serving on the Halifax Elementary School Committee. 

BOS Signature Authority Form for Signing Payroll

Moved by Garron and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to have Thomas Millias be the primary signer for payroll and Garron be the alternate: 
	Thomas Millias
	-
	Yes

	Gordon C. Andrews
	-
	Abstained

	Troy E. Garron
	-
	Yes


School Committee Vacancies
Andrews stated that seeing as there are six candidates, they should have a special meeting to do the in the interviews.  He suggested the All-Purpose room over at the school.  He will ask the school committee what day and time works for them.
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Aldana Road Land Transfers 

Joan Pierce (Division of Fisheries and Wildlife) emailed Seelig stating that DFG would be willing to paying Halifax the $150,000 for Parcel A at this time even if Article 97 for the sliver has not passed then once passed the swap for sliver and Parcel B could happen.  Seelig did not want to do this because there would be no leverage for DFG to push on the sliver.  The Board agreed with Seelig.   

Bud’s Goods

Bud’s Goods wants to expand the Host Community Agreement – not just manufacturing but indoor cultivation.  They are having a community forum on meeting on October 13th at 7 p.m. 
DESE
Andrews is recommending that the Board ask DESE to increase state aid numbers for the school and not keep it in alignment with the current path they been having with just doing minimum ($30 per student). 
Moved by Millias and seconded by Garron, the Board unanimously voted to ask DESE to increase state aid numbers for the school.  
Pro-Rated Fee for On Premise All-Alcohol Restaurant License Holders – 2021

Seelig is recommending pro-rating the 2021 fee for On Premise All-Alcohol Restaurant license holders due to having to close for a portion of time last spring/summer because of Covid.  Millias was all or helping out the businesses and Garron thought they should.

Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to pro-rate the 2021 All-Alcohol Restaurant license by 25% (from $1,250 to $937.50).  
Opposed Marijuana Facility – Holmes Street
Resident Mary Smith has contacted the office to say that she is opposed to the possibility of a marijuana facility going in at 287 Holmes Street.  She may start a petition. 

Route 58 Speed Limit & Informational Signs

Resident Elana Finizio would like a signage with verbiage to make the road conditions more conspicuous forwarded to the Traffic Safety committee. Seelig is waiting to hear back from Hayward.  
Robert Maker

Mr. Maker will be coming in on October 13th to introduce himself to the Board and provide information on a retail marijuana store.  
Ambulance Abatements
Moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to approve ambulance abatements for September 2020 in the amount of $95,634.95.

MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved by Garron and seconded by Andrews, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 2:19 p.m.

-------------------------------------------------

Troy E. Garron
Clerk
/pjm
